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Tumuaki / Principal’s Column
Kia ora e ngā whānau me ngā hoa o te Kura Tuatahi of Goodwood.
Greetings to all family and friends of Goodwood School.

Hot on the heels of World Teacher Appreciation day (NZ Edition) - was yesterday’s Tumeke Tumuaki /
Principal Celebration Day!

It was a great opportunity to reflect upon what a wonderful career I have chosen. Every day is filled with
excitement, celebration and fun. It is a privilege to work with such clever and engaged explorers who come to
school ready to learn, to connect and care for others. Watching their progress is so rewarding.

In the education sector you get to work alongside passionate and talented people. Our teachers and support
team are in the job for the right reasons. They want to make a difference. They strive to make each child’s time
at school as productive and enjoyable as can be. Teachers chose this profession because they care.

Also a special shout out to our two other Goodwood principals. Deputy Principal Marsha and Associate
Principal Lynda. We are fortunate to have two such clever and caring senior leaders at our school.

In a principal’s life, the days, the weeks and the years seem to fly by. My first principalship began 23 years ago
at a small country school in the King Country. My full teaching career now spans 34 years. It is hard to fathom
that my first class of excited Standard 3 (Year 5) students are now in their mid 40’s! Even that adds to the
uniqueness of this role. It is always great to catch up with ex-students and to see their ongoing successes.

Of course, being a principal at Goodwood School is EXTRA special. Our community is amazing and your
support is felt every day in so many ways. Our explorers make me proud and make me smile - every single
day. Our teaching and support staff is second to none and makes my work so much easier and such a lot of
fun.

In fact, it seems like everyday is principal’s day.

Enjoy your week
David

School App - have you downloaded?
All current information is available on our school calendar at…
GOODWOOD SCHOOL CALENDAR and are also available on our school app for Android or Apple
at present we have over 2000 downloads.

http://www.goodwood.school.nz/1/embedded_items/1-our-calendar
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=nz.school.apps.goodwoodschool&hl=en
https://itunes.apple.com/us/app/ptcalendar/id772193965?mt=8
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Happy November birthday to:
Elsie D, Isabella C, Xavier K, Eilish E, Elizabeth I, lochlan D, Louis M, Florence H, Lacey T, Louis C, Sienna P,
Aaliyah V, Nash M, Baxter E, John R, Lucas M, Adam O, Tyler B, Beau GS, Caleb M, Mila R, Priya D, Archer
C, Carley C, Willum C, Gianni B, Jolanda H, Luca H, Katherine S, Grace R, Lochlann R, Maya R, Jessica H

School Structure - 2024
Each year we look carefully at the teacher funding we are allocated from the Ministry and cohort sizes to help
form the best structure for our growing school to ensure all explorers get a great opportunity to make at least a
year's progress in a year.

Our talented team of teachers are able to cater for the range of learning across year levels and ages/stages of
development for our explorers.

In 2024 we are looking to structure our team as follows:

5 x year 5 and 6 classes
5 x year 3 and 4 classes
3 x year 2 classes
3 x year 1 classes (this includes our intaking spaces for five year olds)

Class Placement - 2024
We are about to begin working on our school structure and class placement for 2024.

This process takes considerable time and thought. All teachers consider learning abilities and styles, peer
friendships and support, class size, social and academic strengths to create equitable classroom
environments for all explorers. We value each explorer as an individual and as a part of a class community.

Powerful reciprocal partnerships between home and school are important to us. As we consider class
placement for 2024 we are seeking any additional information you think we need to know to help with
placements. This form is OPTIONAL for you to fill out. This is not asking for teacher preference or to be placed
with friends. Fill in a separate form for each child. Classroom teachers will be directing whānau to fill in this
form to ensure your voice is captured as you intend it. You will find the form here. Any further comments or
questions, see Marsha or David.

https://forms.gle/8FEaRRhef7dM1em87
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Trudy away…

Trudy’s Mum is unwell and Trudy is heading to England to be with her - she will be on a plane as you
read this. We are thinking of Trudy and her whānau. We will keep you updated as appropriate. Our
priority is to show our aroha and awhi for Trudy.

During Trudy’s absence we will have reduced availability in the office. There will be additional
part-time help, we are currently working on this.

While Trudy is away we need your help to keep the school running effectively.

1. If your explorer is going to be away - please use the school app to send an absent message (our
preferred way - available 24/7) or email office@goodwood.school.nz by 8:45am. This means we know
where explorers are and do not need to follow up. This can take Trudy over an hour each day to make
contact with parents. As a school we do have a legal obligations to follow up absences. We do need
(and want) to know each day your child is away and the reason for absence.

2. There will be times when the office is unattended - if you need to collect your explorer, please email the
office before 9am. We can not guarantee that the phone will be answered. Reminder - teachers do not
check emails or reply during the school day on a regular basis.

Pool Keys

Pool keys for 2023/24 season are available now from the school office.
Pool keys are $70.00.

Payment can be made by cash, eftpos or direct credit to the school bank account:
Goodwood School BOT
12-3268-0090127-00
Please use your family name and ‘pool key’ as a reference.

A copy of pool rules/guidelines and hours will be given at time of purchase.
The pool will open for swimming for the community from Monday 27 November.

mailto:office@goodwood.school.nz
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Open Morning - Wednesday
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Farewell at the end of the year and thank you to…
We have some team news to share with you. We are sad, yet pleased for these two awesome teachers,

Katie Mackenzie is taking leave for a year in 2024 to travel the globe on her OE. We wish Katie a most
awesome time to explore, learn and share her skills overseas. We know Katie will send us updates of her
adventures so we can celebrate (and be a bit jealous). Thank you Katie for the last two years at Goodwood -
we will see you when you are back.

Tori Goble is returning to her home town. Tori has won a position teaching year 1 students in Taranaki. Tori
begins this role in 2024. We think her new school is so lucky to have such a talented and caring professional
join their team. Thank you Tori you have added great value to the learning for explorers and to our team
culture.

Welcome in 2024 to…
We welcome to the Goodwood teaching team for 2024 the following people.

Shanekea Butler
Shanekea is an experienced and talented teacher who joins us
from Cambridge East School, Shanekea brings strength across
the curriculum and is looking forward to joining our team.

Susan Campbell
Susan is an experienced teacher who is joining from Newstead
School. Susan is originally from Canada and brings many skills
to our kura including a background in structured literacy.
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Kate Rowe
Kate is a beginning teacher who is originally from Ohakune.
Kate is a talented musician and is looking forward to starting
her career with us here at Goodwood.

Danielle Bell
Danielle is a hard working and passionate beginning teacher
with expertise in mathematics and Te Reo Māori. Danielle grew
up in Gisborne and has come to the Waikato to begin an
exciting teaching career with us,

Calendar art - how to order

The student’s have been busy creating art work that can be made into affordable Calendars, Cards,
Diaries, Mouse Mats and Sketch Pads. These make unique Christmas gifts for family and friends and
are perfect for posting overseas.

Follow these instructions to place your order online:

1. Go to www.kidsartworks.com

2. Use the Entrance Code: KZ1224

3. Enter your child’s room & name when prompted

The order is open from 30th October until 22nd November.

Payment can be made over the website via credit card or account2account.

http://www.kidsartworks.com/
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After School Care (ASC) - phone and number
We have replaced the After School Care phone - the new number is 022 405 8088
Use this to ring or text through any messages. Do not leave a message as this will not be picked up.
Text is a great way to message the team.

Teacher Only Day - November 17 - Rāmere/Friday
On Friday 17 November, all Cambridge Schools and many around the country will be having a Teacher Only
day. This is a day mandated by the Ministry of Education, to allow teachers to learn more about the Common
Practice Model. This is an important part of the Ministry’s Literacy & Communication and Maths Strategy, which
aims to lift educational outcomes for all students and mokopuna in Aotearoa New Zealand. Goodwood has
been working on unpacking the curriculum refresh Te Mātaiaho and Common Practice Model throughout this
year.

Our practice at Goodwood School is to strive to ensure that parents are not inconvenienced by teacher only
days. As such we will be able to offer care - right here at school from 7.30 am - 5.30 pm. Book below if you
would like to use this service. We do charge to cover the extra wages of those providing care but if cost is an
issue please contact david@goodwood.school.nz in confidence and we can help. Please book care here.

Term dates for 2023 / 2024
Last Day for 2023 Friday 15 December - we finish at 3pm.

2024
Term tahi/one - Tuesday 30 January until Friday 12 April (Teacher Only day Monday 5 Feb)

Term rua/two - Monday 29 April until Friday 5 July

Term toru/three - Monday 22 July until Friday 27 September

Term whā/four - Monday 14 October - Tuesday 17 December

https://www.education.govt.nz/our-work/changes-in-education/curriculum-and-assessment-changes/common-practice-model/
https://www.education.govt.nz/our-work/changes-in-education/curriculum-and-assessment-changes/common-practice-model/
mailto:david@goodwood.school.nz
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSerGBm50UKddj85siPW5qdUm1jRbnWs27ok2yWtDmDHJIqhwA/viewform?usp=sf_link
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Goodwood News

David enjoyed a wonderful Tumeke Tumuaki - NZ
Principal celebration day.

He was overwhelmed with cards, songs, dances,
posters, cake and high fives telling him all the ways he
does a great job and makes a difference.

It was great to have Olympian and NZ Champion
kayaker Max Brown visit to talk to a number of
our explorers. Max shared his Olympic journey
along with his key values of resilience and
respect. Max spoke of how these attributes help
him (and us) in all aspects of life. Thanks to Max
for taking time out of his 150km weekly kayaking
programme to share with our explorers.
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Congratulations to our wonderful cleaner Krishn. It is a
huge job to keep a busy school of over 400 explorers
and 30 plus staff spic and span and healthy. Krish
does a great job every day.

Krishn has just received his 10 year award - the
majority of which has been spent with us at
Goodwood.

As an added bonus - Goodwood has been judged the
cleanest school in the Waikato out of the 46 that Crest
Clean partner with!!

Thanks Krish - you are such a valued member of
team!

We celebrated a very special kaiako - Katie
Mackenzie!

Katie has completed her two years as a
provisionally registered teacher.

Thank you Katie - we are so thankful to have you
on our team!!
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We had the happiest World Teacher’s Day….

We appreciate our teaching team every day - last
week though, we had the opportunity to shout it from
the rooftops!

Thank you for being curious, caring and connected
ngā kaiako who make a difference.

Thank you to the many whānua who passed on
messages of appreciation and to those, including our
Hoa pai group, who provided a yummy morning tea!

Thank you to Rūma Kea and Kiwi for hosting our
most recent whole school hui.

Such a wonderful time together celebrating
learning and our school values.
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Now we all know our Mr Keane loves a good project -
just check out the boat, chook house, playhouse and
JetSki!

This time has he gone too big!!??

Watch this space - and if your explorer likes big trucks
- they are in for a treat!!

Project Kenworth is underway!!

Huge thanks to Jhai for his generosity and Derek for
his help In manoeuvring this project into place ready
for it’s upgrade!

Our year 3 - 6 Kapa Haka will be performing at
ECEs in Cambridge on …

Monday 6 November (Year 5 and 6) 1.30 pm
Little Thinkers and 2.45 pm Busy Bees

Monday 27 November (Year 3 and 4) 1.30 pm
Cambridge Kindergarten and 2.45 pm. Grow

Many more amazing photos of school events available on our Facebook page
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Boatshed Kayaks will be running the Try Learn Explore Programme again for Term 4!

We'll have the beginners lesson at 4pm and intermediate at 5pm. Limited slots in each lesson
available so get in quick.

Get in contact with us for more information or any questions you may have!

07-827 8286 theboatshed@xtra.co.nz

https://www.paddler.nz/trylearnexplore

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.paddler.nz_trylearnexplore-3Ffbclid-3DIwAR3JIDTFh-5Fc8jZOtTe9Aqo6yVLv-5FOUc-2DgAdDCMlBWv7nN8NKIiUyuSj44ng&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=h7MRzg_7yBGXxNIKvh_0Du9gmhHM7ht-UvlrKnkWKXo&m=Ex98blgBrf4oHmghJYc22VGxu81tauW7x3_XJmPnRBizdlakES4WFGoZwGL8hYvx&s=VqQPI339Xu6yVFDLLaVd1JaBxCsfsjeaB0LmPw6JXIg&e=
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